
 

IACAMPAA 
April 13, 2022 

Location:  Life’s Kitchen, Boise ID 
 

 

Approval of Minutes from 2-3-22 meeting:  Ron motion for minutes to be approved Nadine 

seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Approval of meeting expenses:  Nadine motioned to approve the expenses for the meeting, 

Shawn McDowell second motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Budget:  The Budget was presented to the administrators.  No comments or request for 

corrections. 

 

DMV/ITD Discussion on Interlock:  Savana Hill, Brandon Floyd 

Interlock information goes through ILETS and should notify law enforcement automatically if 

there is an Interlock requirement.   Some administrators indicated that it seemed law enforcement 

had pulled over clients with interlock requirement and no citation or notice of violation 

happened.  Administrators thought law enforcement was not aware of the interlock restriction.  

Savana indicated that if law enforcement was not aware of the interlock requirement it would be 

due to the Court Clerk not entering the information or perhaps law enforcement used discretion 

and did not charge for the interlock violation. 

 

Shawn Hill asked about if there are guidelines or legislation for requirements for interlock 

providers. Brandon indicated there are no independent review for standards or cost restrictions. It 

would take legislation to establish standards or rules. Savana indicated there are no standards for 

interlock providers other than they must be certified providers by the State. 

 

Savana indicated there is an Idaho approved list of interlock providers that she could provide to 

the group.  She also stated she could investigate who approves the interlock providers and if 

there are guidelines. 

 

Wade indicated that interlock devices can prohibit a vehicle from starting if alcohol is detected 

but does not have the ability to shut off a vehicle once it has started and detects a violation or 

failure to test.  He said while driving if there is an interlock violation the horn will honk. Wade 

felt that since new legislation there has been a lot of new providers that seem to be charging 

exorbitant cost for Interlock. He reported that on the back of the interlock order there are toll free 

numbers of State approved Interlock Providers. 

 

Skip asked if legislation requires that all interlock must have cameras. Brandon thought it was 

part of the 2020 change. After January 1, 2019 or 2020. All interlock devices are required to 

have a camera. Some clients have been grandfathered in and don’t have to have a camera. 

 

 



Misdemeanor Advisory Training Council update: Stacy indicated they met in March and 

talked about IJJA and MPO online training. Next MPO academy will be July 10 - August 5, 

2022. There was a discussion about setting MPO standards.  Keli indicated there has been 

conversation about addressing the standards though IDAPA, but other influences need to be 

considered.  She stated they discussed starting a working group for MPO standards but wanted 

feedback from stakeholders first.  Keli also stated that HB 560 changed the name for the 

Misdemeanor POST Training Council to the Misdemeanor Advisory Training Council. 

 

Jenifer talked about training for April 14, 2022, for domestic violence on zoom. Sandy Jones had 

sent an email to the administrator to inform them of the training and zoom link. The training 

council will attempt to put on 3 or 4 online trainings in 2022. 

 

Jose indicated that IJJA will be in person this year and should have all the speakers scheduled by 

May. 

 

Tim asked if there is consideration of moving the IJJA to an earlier time in the year such as July 

or August. Jose indicated he could ask the board. Aleta reported it has been discussed but 

September has been preferred over the years. Aleta said the IJJA Board would be open to a 

discussion of changing the training date. 

 

Rule of 80:  Shawn Hill reported the Rule will go into effect July 1, 2022. He indicated he does 

have some information on how that calculation can be figured out and will email it out. Shawn 

thanked everyone over the years that have worked to get the bill passed and for not giving up.  

He said the Rule likely would not have passed except for the support from Senator Cook and 

Representative Marco Erickson who carried the bill. 

 

Shawn asked if the administrators would support sending out a joint IACJJA and IACAMPAA 

thank you letter to the Senator and Representative for their work on the Rule of 80.  The 

administrators agreed it would be appropriate. 

 

Ron asked how we determine who will qualify for the Rule of 80. Shawn Hill indicated we will 

need to address that question to PERSI. Shawn McDowell indicated it seemed to be for “front 

line workers”. Tim stated that he was told to keep a POST certification you must keep a case 

load, even if that is one client. He stated there is not a definition of what constitutes a caseload. 

Nadine indicated administrators should be mindful to avoid even the appearance of taking 

advantage of the Rule of 80. 

 

Peer Recovery Services in Idaho:  Monica Forbes  

Monica explained peer recover workers are often people in recovery that support those 

struggling with SUD. She explained she oversees three recover centers but there are several peer 

recover centers in Idaho. The issue with fentanyl is sever in Idaho and reported 4 overdoses in 

Boise she is aware of this month. 

She will provide a list of all the recovery centers in Idaho. 

 

 



Monica stated there is a continued effort to reach rural communities through a spoke and wheel 

model. Participation in peer recover is voluntary.  Peer recovery support is designed to help 

people no matter where the person is on their road to recovery.  Service often includes driving 

clients, someone to call day or night, help finding treatment provider, helping people with MAT 

service, mobile emergency service, ER service from an overdose and picking people up from jail 

or prison. 

 

She indicated peer recovery services help people identify bearers and empower them to take 

control of their own recovery.  Monica stated it is a free service that works to fill the gaps. 

 

 

Motion to adjourn: Ron motioned to adjourn and Shawn McDowell second the motion.  The 

motion passed. 


